Notes for Planning Commission – 12/13/2011

Good evening. My name is Jeff Burton, I reside at 13326 Riverlake Dr in Lake Ramsey Subdivision. I am the current president of the Lake Ramsey Homeowners Association* and I, along with most, if not all, of the 300+ families of Lake Ramsey Subdivision oppose One COnsort and John Mamoulides' request that final subdivision approval be granted tonight for Phase IV-A, Lake Ramsey Subdivision. My reasons are simple: Mr. Mamoulides and his company have not fulfilled their contractual obligations to the existing residents of Lake Ramsey that are memorialized in a 2006 contract that was signed by Mr. Mamoulides and recorded in the public records of St. Tammany Parish. Mr. Mamoulides is required to perform certain tasks before final subdivision approval is to be granted. Despite numerous demands for him to do so, he refuses. These obligations include:

- securing a letter of credit for improvements to Lakeshore Drive 

- provide certification from an engineer that the Lake levee can support the new subdivision phase(s)

- donate and transfer both Lake Ramsey and any roads accessing the existing subdivision to the Homeowner's Association

- install a manually operated positive shut-off valve on the existing drain at the northern edge of the Lake

- subject all lots of the new phase(s) to restrictive covenants incorporated into the existing homeowner's association

- dedicate all roads, greenspaces and lakes in the new phase(s) to the homeowner's association

- have all roads in Lake Ramsey Subdivision in an acceptable state of repair prior to donating them to our homeowner's subdivision

- install speed bumps at locations to be specified by Lake Ramsey Subdivision

Despite numerous requests, Mr. Mamoulides and OCI refuse to do some or all of these things. My homeowner's association is in existing litigation with both Mr. Mamoulides and OCI and his actions by proceeding to request this final subdivision approval while further ignoring his own contractual commitments is totally contrary to the existing contract between Mr. Mamoulides, OCI and the Homeowners Association of Lake Ramsey.

For these reasons, I respectfully request this commission to deny Mr. Mamoulides' request that Phase IV-A be receive final subdivision approval.

Thank you.

Jeff Burton

